Fish Passage Plan (FPP) Change Request Form
Change Form # & Title: 	17BON005 – Oil Spill Response	 
Date Submitted:		October 13, 2016
Project:			BON
Requester Name, Agency:	Ben Hausmann, BON Fisheries
Final Action:			APPROVED at FPOM 1/12/17
FPP SECTION:  BON 8.1.1. Response to Hazardous Materials Spills. 
JUSTIFICATION FOR CHANGE:  Per FPOM task group, timeliness will likely be critical to prevent oil from entering fishways. The on-site biologist can make some adjustments that will affect criteria without prior fish manager approval. These steps are outlined on the FPOM website.
PROPOSED CHANGE: (edits to existing FPP text shown in track changes)
[bookmark: _Toc443406515]8. 	Response to Hazardous Materials Spills 
8.1.1. Bonneville Project’s guidance for responding to hazardous substance spills is contained in its Emergency Spill Response Plan.  In the event of a hazardous materials spill, the Project Biologist has the authority to make fishway adjustments outside of operating criteria as necessary to prevent contamination of the ladder until unified command is formed and consultation is established with FPOM. NOAA Fisheries will be notified within 24 hours of a ladder closure.  

COMMENTS:  
11/10/16 FPOM:  FPOM had not reviewed.  EPA and Coast Guard do not have the COE on the Northwest Area Plan Consultation.  Conder will email the contact information and Mackey will coordinate for NWP and Setter for NWW. 
1/12/2017 FPOM:  Conder has forwarded contact info to Ann and Tammy. Conder requested adding a clause to notify NOAA of closing the ladder within 24 hours.
[bookmark: _GoBack]RECORD OF FINAL ACTION:  	APPROVED as revised at FPOM 1/12/17.  Per FPOM request at 1/26/17 FPP meeting, this language will also be added to all other projects.
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